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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Staci Emanuel, Deputy Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Intro. No:  187 (Preconsidered)  
Committee:
Finance


Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the sale of tax liens.



Sponsor:  Council Member David Weprin (by request            of the Mayor).

Summary of Legislation:
The proposed law amends Local Law 26 of 1996 (as amended by Local Law 98 of 1997, Local Law 3 of 2000, Local Law 50 of 2000, Local Law 67 of 2000, Local Law 36 of 2001, and Local Law 4 of 2004), which sunsets on March 2, 2006.  The proposed law authorizes the commissioner of finance to conduct sales of tax liens through and including August 31, 2006.  

Effective Date:
This local law would take effect immediately, provided, however, that if this local law shall have become a law subsequent to March 2, 2006, it shall be retroactive and deemed to have been in full force and effect as of March 2, 2006.


Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
Fiscal 2006 *



Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY06
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY07
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY06 *

	Revenues (+)
	$40,000,000
	$18,000,000
	$40,000,000

	Expenditures (-)
	-$0-
	-$0-
	-$0-

	Net
	$40,000,000
	$18,000,000
	$40,000,000


Impact on Revenues:  Since 1996, New York City has conducted annual sales of delinquent property tax and property tax-related liens, and water and sewer charges. In order for the Administration to be able to conduct its regular spring sale of liens for Fiscal 2006, the legislation extending the City’s ability to conduct liens sales must be enacted.  The Administration anticipates raising about $40 million in lien sale proceeds from the sale this spring.  In Fiscal 2007, the Administration estimates raising nearly $18 million in lien sale proceeds from the sale of subsequent liens on current unpaid property taxes and water and sewer charges.  The subsequent lien sales are usually conducted during the summer.  For Fiscal 2007, the Administration estimates receiving in total about $54 million in lien sale proceeds.

*  Because the six-month extension of the tax lien legislation affects the latter part of Fiscal 2006 and the first two months of Fiscal 2007, there is no full year fiscal impact.

Impact on Expenditures:
The impact on expenditures is anticipated to be minimal.


Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs:
Not applicable

Source of Information:
NY City Council Finance Division

NY City Department of Finance

NY City Office of Management and Budget

Estimate Prepared by:

Nadine Felton, Assistant Director, Revenue

City Council Finance Division
Date Submitted to Council:
March 1, 2006

FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on March 1, 2006.







